
 
 

 
 

 

Revised Notice of Public Hearing  
 

 

September 25, 2019 Ref. 2019-H-04 
 Revision 1 
 

The Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) announces the location for the public hearing 
on October 2, 2019 to consider an application from Cameco Corporation (Cameco) to amend its 
Waste Facility Operating Licence to allow for the removal of 20 properties at the Beaverlodge 
Project from its licence. The Beaverlodge Project is located near Uranium City in northern 
Saskatchewan.  
 
The Beaverlodge Project is a decommissioned uranium mine and mill site that consists of 
65 individual decommissioned properties. Cameco’s current licence authorizes it to manage 
the ongoing reclamation, maintenance and monitoring activities at the 65 properties that make up 
the Beaverlodge site. In its application, Cameco submitted that 20 of the 65 Beaverlodge 
properties meet the performance criteria previously recognized by the Commission and the 
Province of Saskatchewan, making them eligible for acceptance into the Province of 
Saskatchewan’s Institutional Control Program (ICP). Cameco is requesting a licence amendment 
to remove these 20 properties from its CNSC licence for the Beaverlodge Project to enable those 
properties requiring institutional control to be accepted into Saskatchewan’s ICP.  
 
As the removal of the properties from Cameco’s licence is being requested for the purpose of 
transferring these properties into the ICP, and noting that the provincial regulations establishing 
the ICP require that the province be exempt from CNSC licensing in relation to any properties 
entering the program, the Commission will also consider whether the province of Saskatchewan 
should be granted an exemption under section 7 of the Nuclear Safety and Control Act. 
 
Date: October 2, 2019 
Place: Lac du Bonnet Community Centre, Lions Hall, 25 McArthur Avenue, 

Lac du Bonnet, Manitoba 
Time:  As set by the agenda published prior to the hearing date 
 
The public hearing will be webcast live and available on the CNSC website.  
 
Cameco’s submission, CNSC staff’s recommendations and submissions filed by members of the 
public are available online or by request to the Secretariat. 
 

For further information on the public Commission hearing process, contact:  
 

Senior Tribunal Officer, Secretariat 
Tel.: 613-996-9063 or 1-800-668-5284 
Fax: 613-995-5086 
Email: cnsc.interventions.ccsn@canada.ca  
Web: Participate in a public Commission hearing 


